TICKENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 13th February 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

at the Village Hall Committee Room 
PRESENT:  Cllr Bruce Ralfs in the chair, Cllrs John Banks, Jane Brock, David Franks Ann Loader, Mike Perrott, Pam Trenchard, and Mike Woodey.

In attendance:  Vena Prater (Clerk)

11/14
APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs Matthew Bracey and Alan Hooley, Lyndon Watkins [North Somerset Council (NSC)] 

12/14
MINUTES of the meeting held on 9th January 2014, copies of which had been circulated, were approved and signed as a correct record. 
13/14
MATTERS ARISING from the minutes 
(a) TELEPHONE BOXES:  Cllr Hooley had provided a notice board in the kiosk at Hill Lane and a second was available for the one at Stone Edge Batch.  He had taped off the electricity cable but the Clerk was asked to request an electrician to check both kiosks for safety and if possible to reinstate the light at the Hill Lane kiosk.  

(b) DEFIBRILLATOR:  It was proposed and agreed that, subject to the trainer being available, a launch and demonstration be arranged for Thursday 10th April, to coincide with the Annual Parish Meeting.


The Clerk was in touch with the Highways Department concerning the provision of a higher pole opposite the Hall, to which both the Village Hall and the defibrillator signs could be attached.  The Chairman had obtained a provisional estimate of £100 for making a suitable bracket.  It was agreed that this could come from the Jean Burrows Fund account.


In answer to a question about lighting, it was noted that as soon as the defibrillator was remotely activated the handle ‘lit up’ and there was a light inside the box.  However, if this proved insufficient the question of lighting would be reconsidered.

(c) REGISTRATION OF ASSETS: Information on the registration of community assets had been circulated via a link to the NSC website.  Cllr Franks expressed some concern about the idea of registering the Star Inn as this might result in a negative effect by blighting any future sale.  It was agreed that all councillors should study the information on the North Somerset website and the matter would be placed on the March agenda for further consideration.  

14/14
HIGHWAYS MATTERS
(a)
CAUSEWAY:  Councillors welcomed the news that NSC would provide white lining and reflectors at the road edges.
(b)
PUBLIC FOOTPATHS:  The Clerk reported that the footpath at Golden Acres was now accessible and the fallen tree had been removed from Old Lane.

(c)
SCHOOL TRAFFIC:  A report had been received from Cllr Nigel Ashton following his meeting with parents.  Their suggestion of railings was considered not feasible due to width restrictions etc. but Cllr Ashton had agreed to support any firm and practical suggestions.  

(d)
EXIT FROM VILLAGE HALL:  The Council considered further correspondence from Mr Mervyn Bridgwater.  The Council did not believe that Western Power Distribution would be willing to re-position the pole (indeed, this had been confirmed by the visiting engineer) and confirmed its previous decision that, if the Hall Management Committee were in agreement, the Council would have no objection to the removal of the conifer and the lowering of a fence panel to the west of the entrance.  

(e)
FLOODING:  It was noted that due to the exceptional weather some flooding still occurred opposite the Rabbit Centre and at the junction of Old Lane but the drainage on the Bonsai Corner had been dramatically improved.  

(f)
GULLIES/MANHOLES/POTHOLES:  The Clerk was asked to report various gullies and manholes where the surrounding tarmac was breaking up.


The potholes at Summerhouse had been filled in.

(g) INCIDENTS:  The Chairman reported various incidents including a car accident at the junction of Church Lane and the B3130 and on Tickenham Hill a car accident and a fallen tree had resulted in road closures. 

15/14
PLANNING MATTERS

(a)
NEW APPLICATIONS
14/P/0291/TPO:  Merlin, Cadbury Camp Lane:  Fell 1 ash with basal decay.
No objections were raised.
(b)
UP-DATES:

No up-dates had been received to date

(c)
CADBURY CAMP:  Cllr Perrott reported that trees had been felled around Cadbury Camp.  The Clerk would make enquiries of the National Trust.

(d)
LANDSIDE, STONE EDGE BATCH:  The Clerk reported that as this was an application concerning a gypsy site in the green belt, the Appeal had been called in by the Secretary of State.  
16/14
FINANCIAL MATTERS
(a)
The following were approved for payment:


Clerk’s salary January
£174.62


Clerk’s expenses January
£7.70


HMRC
£43.80



Twinning Association
£20.00



Alex Electrics (installation of defibrillator)
£300.00 (Jean Burrows Fund) 

(b)
Budget adjustments:  As agreed at the last meeting the Clerk had prepared a revised budget paper incorporating the following:



(i)  Meeting room costs:  These had been increased from £300 to £375.



(ii) Insurance Cost:  This had been increased from £350 to £365 to include loss of or damage to the defibrillator.
17/14
TREES FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS


Cllr Hooley had indicated that 105 trees of varying types would be delivered in March and he thought that 40 might be used in the Village Field.  The remainder were available for locations in the village and the following were suggested:


Two flowering cherries at the entrance to the Hall


Opposite the church, if Stewart Plant were agreeable


Along the inner side of the hedge by the path towards the golf course, again if Stewart Plant were agreeable


The entrance to Summerhouse


The school

18/14
JEAN BURROWS FUND

(a)  The Administrator had circulated a list of the applications from organisations and individuals, together with a flow chart showing timings.

(i)    Organisations

The following assessors were appointed:

Village Field Children’s Play Area: - £12,900 towards of costs of equipment etc:  Cllrs David Franks, John Banks and Jane Brock

Flower Show - £600 being the approximate figure for providing temporary protective matting over the children’s play area: Cllrs Mike Perrott, Mike Woodey and either Cllr Matthew Bracey or Roger Triggol

Flower Show - £2,000 being the approximate cost of new sound equipment: Cllrs Mike Perrott, Mike Woodey and either Cllr Matthew Bracey or Roger Triggol

(ii) Individuals

Community bus:  A community bus to be available for use by individuals or village organisations:  Cllrs Matthew Bracey, Ann Loader and Alan Hooley.

The Administrator would convene meetings with the applicants and the assessors.  As included on the flow chart, an assessors’ progress report would be presented to the Parish Council on 13th March and a final analysis of bids and assessors’ recommendations would be completed by 24th March.  

Cllr David Franks commented that the time-scale for consideration of Lottery bids was to be changed and may not fall within the Council’s time-scale.  

(b)
Clevedon Violets Booklet:  The Administrator had re-produced the information currently available.  Cllr Perrott said that his partner (an author) was prepared to rewrite the material in more modern style and this offer was gratefully accepted.  Cllr David Franks believed that there was more information available, including Jean Burrows’ notebooks, but the location of the material was unclear now that the Heritage Centre in Clevedon had closed.
19/14
FLOODING

There was a brief discussion about the recent flooding in Somerset and the involvement of the local Drainage Board and Environment Agency.

20/14
CORRESPONDENCE

North Somerset Council



North Area Committee agenda



Central Committee Area agenda



Local Access Forum


National Grid – additional local consultation on revised route at Southwick

Tickenham School newsletters 
21/14
DATES OF MEETINGS  

2014:  13th March, 10th April (Annual Parish Meeting), 8th May (Annual Meeting of the Council), 12th June, 10th July, [14th August], 11th September, 9th October, 13th November, 11th December.

